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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 13th December 2022
	Present:




Mandy Marsh (Vice-Chair)
Matt Rooke
Michael Corley

Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)
Natalie Godfrey (Deputy Head Teacher)

Liz Wright (Clerk)

	Apologies:
Richard Whymark

David Monk

Graham Biss
David Monk

Yvonne Skillern
	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
The apologies above were accepted.  It was noted that the meeting was not quorate.
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.  
	

	2.2
	Annual declarations of interests form were completed for those present.
	

	3.0

3.1
	Chair’s Actions

MM had ratified the new SEND Policy and report in order for us to be compliant.
	

	3.2
	MM had agreed term dates for 23/24 and these have been published on the website.
	

	3.3
	MM had investigated and dealt with a formal complaint.
	

	3.4
	Yvonne Skillern (Head of school at Highfields Littleport) has been appointed as a new Trust governor.
	

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th July 2022
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	
	Matters arising:
	

	4.2
	Previously 5.5 – MM queried the Pupil Premium statement which should be published on the school website by the end of December 2022.

NG explained that the Pupil Premium statement for 22/23 will be completed, shared and published on the school website by end of December 2022.  There were 5 strands/challenges;
1. Social & emotional issues – addressed via Thrive

2. Writing for disadvantaged

3. Attendance for disadvantaged groups
4. Underdeveloped vocabulary for disadvantaged groups
5. Phonics for disadvantaged groups

NG had reviewed the statement from last year and most targets had been met.  Current needs have changed significantly as there is less overlap with SEND children as previously.  The EEF guidance suggested that two thirds of the funding was spent on Quality First Teaching, and one third on targeted academic support.  The report will be circulated to governors when finalised.
	NG


	5.0
	Head Teacher’s report
	

	5.1
	The report was circulated in advance of the meeting.
	

	5.2
	Fire Drill – MM asked what PEEP meant ‘PEEP for 1 child highlighted’
BS explained that PEEP was ‘Personal Emergency Evacuation Plan’.

First aid – MM asked if there were any risks that governors need to be aware of, like slips on uneven surface.

BS explained that although there are lots of incidents, as we record everything, there were no concerning trends.
	

	5.3
	Staffing – GB asked for clarification over staff meeting their targets, with no one exceeding or needing to improve?
BS explained that all teaching staff had met their targets this year, although it had not always been the case in previous years.  Our SATS results last year were above national in all areas 
MR asked whether exit interviews were carried out with leavers?  

MM & MC asked whether staffing turnover was due to wellbeing or other reasons and whether the resignations were expected?

BS said that exit interviews were now starting to happen, but there was currently little data to identify any trends.  Most staff were leaving due to family circumstances or for progression.
	

	5.4
	School details – GB asked why Year 2 was a low cohort?
BS explained that nationally and locally this was a low birth year, this cohort had started as 36, but due to increased in year admissions was now at 47 children.
GB asked how we read the number of children with pastoral factors? Do some children fit into multiple categories? Difficult to see how many individual children have pastoral factors.
BS explained that there is some overlap of children with multiple pastoral factors, but it is difficult to be specific with anonymised data.

GB asked if there was a reason for high persistence absence in Reception? 

BS explained that many children in reception were under 5 and did not need to attend statutory education until the term after they turn 5.  This means that the attendance for many summer born children is not statutory and we cannot follow the same follow up attendance processes as for statutory attendance.
GB asked what ‘ARE’ means?
BS explained that this was ‘age related expectations’
	

	5.5
	School Improvement Priorities

MM asked if the impact of a consistent approach to teaching spellings had been seen through monitoring by the English lead?
PS the English lead had seen a consistent approach through her monitoring, but it was too early to see an impact as we are only at the end of term 1.  This will continue to be a focus.
MM asked what criteria was used to measure the impact of the promotion of children/s and staff’s mental health and wellbeing?
BS explained that we carry out annual wellbeing surveys and regular wellbeing walks with staff.  For children we are able to measure impact through the Thrive programme.  We had also collected pupil voice on safer corridors, bullying and feeling safe in school.
MM asked why pupil premium sat under Leadership and Management, and not Quality of Education?

BS & LW explained that this was because of the management of funds and the impact of the strategy.
	

	5.6
	School Development Plan – Governor visits should be planned looking at the key areas of the SDP; Leadership & Management (inc PP and Safeguarding), Quality of Education, Behaviour & Attitudes, Personal Development, and Early Years.  Please email Liz with your area of interest by 3rd January 2023 and an area of the SDP will be assigned to you.  Your governor visits will then focus on this area, and triangulating data, discussion and evidence seen during the visit.
	ALL/
LW

	5.7
	Safeguarding – Members of SLT have attended a safe spaces course, and carried out some pupil voice around behaviour & bullying in school.  There have been some racist incidents which have been dealt with internally.  BS explained that the school does much to promote a listening culture throughout and everyone is encouraged to report everything, regardless of severity.
Safeguarding is a high priority for the school, and the safeguarding culture is re-iterated regularly, and issues and responded to and processes are changes as a result.

DSL’s meet regularly to discuss open cases.
	

	6.0
	Policy Review
	

	6.1
	· PSHE Policy – Ratified

· Educational Visits Policy – Ratified
· Uniform Policy – Ratified

· ALT ECT Policy – Noted

· Safeguarding Policy – Ratified (previously agreed under Chair’s action in Sept 22)
	LW

	6.2
	It was agreed that future policy reviews will show ‘track changes’ on draft versions, to make it easier to see what has changed from previous versions.
	LW

	7.0
	Any other business
	

	7.1
	None.
	

	7.2
	The date for the next meeting will be Tuesday 8th February 2023. 
	

	10.0

10.1
	Items for future agendas

· Policy review

· Allocate new governor roles

· Governor visits

· Governor training – book via GovernorHub (Local Authority Governance subscription) 

· Skills audit
	


The meeting closed at 1915
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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